Minutes of the Parish Pastoral Council Meeting of St Mary’s & St Joseph’s
                                                             6th June 2018

Present: Fr. Paul Johnstone, Fr John Mark, Peter Robinson, Jim Youdale, Jim Savage, Sean Close, Mary Carroll, Pauline McCartney, Maureen Goldsworthy.
1.Opening Prayer: Mary opened the meeting with St Teresa of Calcutta’s daily prayer.

[bookmark: _GoBack]2.Apologies:  Brian Morris, Paul Hirst, Stephen Hurst (Stephen also resigned from the PPC because of work commitments).

3.Minutes of the Last meeting: These were accepted as a true record.

4.Matters Arising from the Minutes:
Sean reported back verbally on the Parish Walk proposal, indicating a draft route starting at the Church taking in Longlands, visit to St Leonard’s Church, Cleator Cricket field and returning by the cycle track. The suggested date, end September beginning October. Sean to report back at a later meeting with firm proposals and publicity arrangements. Peter reported back on the proposed Pilgrimage Walk. He has explored 5 possible routes and will report to a future meeting with final details. Fr Paul circulated draft notes on Graveyard Guidelines for information purposes at this stage.
Action; Fr Paul to present a report to the next meeting on Graveyard Guidelines for the Parish. 
    
5.Chairman’s Report:
Fr Paul confirmed that Annual Pilgrimage to the Grotto would take place on 2nd September and it is hoped that our new Bishop would officiate. The theme for the pilgrimage would be Our Lady Queen of Peace. Fr Paul also reported that the work on St Joseph’ Hall and Presbytery house was progressing well, and it is hoped that the Bishop will perform the official opening. Fr Paul confirmed that the heating problems at St Joseph’s had been addressed.    
6.Financial Report; 
Jim reported that he had been unable to prepare the financial report as promised but would present a report to the July meeting. 
7. Appointment of Secretary; 
Following Sandra’s resignation, it was decided to advertise in the Parish Bulletin for a replacement Secretary. The PPC also wished to record its thanks and appreciation to Sandra for the work she has undertaken so efficiently.
Action; Peter to write to Sandra on behalf of the PPC to formally thank her for her much appreciated service. 
8. Any Other Business; The meeting formally expressed its congratulations on behalf of the parish to Fr Paul following his recent appointment as Dean of the local Deanery. The meeting asked that the Parishioners be informed of this good news via the Parish Bulletin. 

9.Date of Next Meeting; 11th June 2018 at 6pm St Mary’s Parish Rooms.
 
10.Closing Prayer; The meeting was closed with a prayer.

